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OCTOBER IS ENERGY AWARENESS MONTH

RALEIGH – Gov. Mike Easley has declared October as Energy Awareness Month and the State Energy Office of the N.C. Department of Administration encourages citizens to seek ways to become more energy efficient.

“North Carolina spends billions of dollars each year importing energy resources into our state,” said Larry Shirley, director of the State Energy Office. “By becoming more aware of how we use our energy, we can cut our consumption and costs as a state, keep more of that money in our own economy and improve our state’s natural environment.”

Energy Awareness Month is a national awareness campaign promoted through the U.S. Department of Energy. This year’s theme, “Energy Independence Depends on US—Choose Wisely, Use Wisely,” focuses on how energy choices and use impact the nation’s energy independence. According to the U.S. Department of Energy, Americans are increasingly aware of high-energy costs and environmental quality issues, but many are still unaware of the energy-efficient solutions that are available to reduce energy use and costs.
The State Energy Office is North Carolina’s lead agency for energy programs and information, managing nearly 70 statewide projects focusing on energy efficiency, renewable energy, energy emergencies and energy policy. The office assists homeowners, business owners, schools, public and private agencies, communities and individuals through these programs.


One of the State Energy Office’s most successful programs is the Utility Savings Initiative for State Facilities, a program to reduce energy consumption and costs by 20 percent over a five-year period in state and public university facilities. Since the program’s inception in 2002, the program has saved taxpayers more than $30 million in avoided utility costs through efficiency measures. It is the nation’s first program of its kind.

Information on other energy efficiency programs offered by the State Energy Office, including many no- and low-cost energy-saving tips, is available on the agency’s Web site at www.energync.net. Recommendations to cut energy consumption and costs this winter include:

· Set your heating system’s thermostat to 68 degrees or the lowest comfortable temperature.

· Check the filters on your heating system each month and replace them every 30 to 45 days or as necessary.

· Open shades and draperies on south-facing windows during the day and close them at night to reduce heat loss.

· Set the thermostat on your water heater at 120 degrees.

· When replacing your heating and cooling equipment or home appliances, select energy efficient units such as those that carry the ENERGY STAR® label.

· Replace incandescent light bulbs with compact fluorescent bulbs.

· Install or replace worn weather stripping on exterior doors, windows or attic entry doors.
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